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5th June 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Returning to school. 
 
We look forward on Monday 8th June to welcome back those Year 6 who have informed us of their 
possible return using the online survey form. If your child is in Year 6 and you have not let us know that 
they will be returning please do not turn up on Monday as arrangements have not been made for your 
child. You will need to contact the school office and inform us when you would hope that your child 
could return to school. 
 
I have prepared a video to inform all parents and children about returning to school, the video can be 
viewed by clicking on this link.  http://www.somerville.wirral.sch.uk/news/phased-return-of-children-to-
school-and-presentation/54094 Please take a look before your child returns to school. 

 
Parents of children in Foundation 1, Foundation 2, Year 1 who filled in the survey which was available 
up till this week, you do not need to do anything further, your request for your child to return or stay at 
home has been planned for. If you stated that your child will be returning to school, the staff have been 
preparing the classroom ready for their return when we feel that it is safe to do so. We will be in touch 
with you shortly about the date once our next phase of returning Year 6 safely to school is underway. 
We can’t thank you enough for your patience, rest assured that we are putting the safety of your 
children, families and our staff first.  
 
Other year groups will return to school when the government announce their plans with regard to these 
year  groups. 
 
Follow the guidance. 
 
As we prepare for the returning of more children to both schools, please ensure that you remember to 
continue to follow the guidelines in your own household and socially distance from other people. Any 
family who does not follow the guidelines will not be allowed to return to school until 14 days after 
resuming to follow the current guidance. Many lives have been lost in this crisis and we want to do 
our utmost to protect Somerville families from such loss and grief. 

Ways to stay safe at 
Somerville.pdf

Ways to stay safe at 
Somerville Nursery verson.pdf

 
 
Childcare provision. 
 
Children in the childcare will need to be dropped off and picked up from the Poulton Rd Gate adjacent 
to the school hall from Monday 8th June. This is to ensure that the Year 6 groups and other groups 
when they return do not mix with any children arriving for childcare. During dropping off and collecting 
please remember to stay socially distant from other adults and children. Please drop your child off at 
8.45am unless you are a key worker needing to leave for work earlier. Collection time is 3.20pm at the 
latest unless you are a front line key worker and have after school care. Any late collections after 
3.20pm will incur charges for the after school club provision. Anyone using the after school provision 
will be asked to pay from  Monday 8th June through parent pay.  
 

http://www.somerville.wirral.sch.uk/news/phased-return-of-children-to-school-and-presentation/54094
http://www.somerville.wirral.sch.uk/news/phased-return-of-children-to-school-and-presentation/54094



Ways to stay safe at Somerville 


Things we are putting in 
place to safe 


Things to consider What if I choose to keep my child 
off school? 


Children will be in groups (bubbles) 
and will not mix with other groups. 


 


 


School hours will be 
8.50am 3.20pm  


Drop off 8.45 to 9.05 


Collect from 3pm to 3.20pm  


(for now there will be no 
breakfast or after school club) 


For now, parents/carers will 
not be fined for 
non attendance. 


 
 


 


Children will be dropped off and 
collected by one parent 
/ carer from different 
gates and points 
around the school.  


Children travelling to school wearing 
gloves and face masks will be able to 


keep these in their bags in 
the day if they do not 
wish to wear them in 


school. 


We will continue to provide home 
learning to your child on seesaw, Twitter 
and evidence me 


There will be a daily clean of 


the school and contact 


points will be 


cleaned 
throughout the 
school day. 


Parents and carers will not be 


able to be on site; only to drop 


off and pick up at set 


points. 
 


If you have a long 
journey on public 
transport, we 
would 
encourage you to 
stay at home for now 


Children will 
be regularly reminded 
how to wash their 
hands effectively and 


there will be frequent hand 
washing. 


Social distancing will be in place 
wherever possible but it is not 


deemed necessary 
by the DfE if other 
actions listed are 


taken. 


Please inform school if things at home 
change and you want 


to return to school.  


This may take a few days 
to prepare so we will be in 
touch when we are ready. 


Break and lunch times will be staggered 
and sections of the playground will be 


assigned to different groups. 


Children will be given a 
water bottle, with their 
name on and provided 
with a lunch for now. 


 


School will continue with 
online learning at home but 
the amount may reduce as 


more children return to school 
and staffing levels reduce. 


All children will have a 
pack of their 
own equipment. 
 


 


If a child in your child’s group has 
symptoms, every child in that 


group will be asked to self-isolate 
for 14 days or until they test 


negative. Any child or staff member 
with symptoms will need to be 
tested. 


Please note: 
If your child is eligible to attend 
school, uniform rules will be more 
relaxed, the most important thing 


is fresh clothes each day. 


Toilets will be assigned 
to different ‘bubbles’ 
(groups of children). 


 


This is in line with the most 
recent guidance from the 


Government and DfE. 
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Ways to stay safe at Somerville 


Things we are putting in 
place to stay safe 


Things to consider What if I choose to keep my child 
off school? 


Children will be in groups (bubbles) 
and will not mix with other groups. 


 


 


School hours will be 
9.30am and  11.30am  


Drop off 9.15 to 9.30 


Collect from 11.15 to 11.30  


(we will inform you as soon as 
timings may increase) 


For now, parents/carers will 
not be fined for 
non attendance. 


 
 


 


Children will be dropped off and 
collected by one parent 
/ carer from different 
gates and points 
around the school.  


Children travelling to school wearing 
gloves and face masks will be able to 


keep these in their bags in 
the day if they do not 
wish to wear them in 


school. 


We will continue to provide home 
learning to your child on Twitter 


  


There will be a daily clean of 


the school and contact 


points will be 


cleaned 
throughout the 
school day. 


Parents and carers will not be 


able to be on site; only to drop 


off and pick up at set 


points. 
 


If you have a long 
journey on public 
transport, we 
would 
encourage you to 
stay at home for now 


Children will 
be regularly reminded 
how to wash their 
hands effectively and 


there will be frequent hand 
washing. 


Social distancing will be in place 
wherever possible but it is not 


deemed necessary 
by the DfE if other 
actions listed are 


taken. 


Please inform school if things at home 
change and you want 


to return to school.  


This may take a few days 
to prepare so we will be in 
touch when we are ready. 


Snack and lunch times will be staggered 
and sections of the playground will be 


assigned to different groups. 


Children will be given a 
drink in school. 


 


School will continue with 
online learning at home but 
the amount may reduce as 


more children return to school 
and staffing levels reduce. 


All children will have a 
pack of their 
own equipment. 
 


 


If a child in your child’s group has 
symptoms, every child in that 


group will be asked to self-isolate 
for 14 days or until they test 


negative. Any child or staff member 
with symptoms will need to be 
tested. 


Please note: 
If your child is eligible to attend 
school, uniform rules will be more 
relaxed, the most important thing 


is fresh clothes each day. 


Toilets will be assigned 
to different ‘bubbles’ 
(groups of children). 


 


This is in line with the most 
recent guidance from the 


Government and DfE. 
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“Aiming High Together”  

 

Please continue to provide your child with a packed lunch, due to the variation in days it would be 
difficult for the kitchen staff to order and prepare lunches in advance of each day for the childcare at the 
moment. 
 
Year 6 children with siblings in the childcare will need to continue in the childcare provision for now to 
reduce any risk of transmission between two sets of bubbles. We will be reviewing this in the first few 
weeks and will let you know if this is to change moving forward. 
 
Additions to the Behaviour Policy. 
 
There are now two new amendments to the behaviour policy which have been agreed by the governing 
body. One of which is the new home school agreement. Children and parents returning their children to 
school and those in the childcare who of the age and ability to understand the agreement will be asked 
to sign these agreements from next week. Please sign and return these as soon as possible if your 
child is in school.  

Somerville Behaviour 
Policy Appendix Covid-19 Home-School Agreement.pdf

 
Secondly a tiered response approach will be applied to any child who does not follow the rules in the 
agreement this is attached to this letter for you to look over.  

Somerville Behaviour 
Policy Appendix Covid-19.pdf

 
 
Working from home. 
 
Please continue to utilise the online learning that has been made available to you as well as the 
working from home webpage on our school website. Don’t forget that you can contact your child’s year 
group teachers by email, for example: year1@somerville.wirral.sch.uk Foundation 2 is 
F2year@somerville.wirral.sch.uk  this is the only one that differs slightly in format. 
 
Free School Meal Vouchers.  
 
Vouchers continue to be issued to parents of those children who are eligible for free school meals. 
However if your child returns to school, for instance some of the Year 6 children from 8th June, FSM 
vouchers will no longer be issued as your child will receive a school packed lunch.  
 
Contacting the school. 
 
As we widen the opening of the school to more children office staff will be working in the school office 
to answer the telephone and respond to or forward emails. Please do not visit the school office unless 
you have a prior appointment. No visitors will be allowed in the school. Emails can be sent to the 
schooloffice@somerville.wirral.sch.uk and the school office number is 0151 638 5074. Only in 
exceptional circumstances should you visit the school office. 
 
Look after yourselves and your family! 
 
With regards and best wishes to you all,  
 

 
 
Mr M J Forber 
Executive Headteacher 

mailto:year1@somerville.wirral.sch.uk
mailto:F2year@somerville.wirral.sch.uk
mailto:schooloffice@somerville.wirral.sch.uk



 


Signed    Signed   ___________________________________    Signed                                                                         


Somerville Federation - Home-School Agreement Covid-19 Behaviour Policy Appendix 2020 


School Parent Child 


The school will do its best to: 


Provide an environment which has been risk 


assessed in response to the COVID-19 


infection; 


Adhere to the social distancing rules as set 


out by the government as much as we 


reasonably can; 


Provide a curriculum that meets the needs 


of your child’s well-being, mental health 


and academic needs as much as the 


current situation allows; 


Contact parents/carers if your child 


displays symptoms of COVID-19; 


Inform you if staff or children in your child’s 


‘bubble’ have symptoms or test positive for 


COVID-19 as this will mean you will all need to 


self-isolate for at least 14 days; 


Continue our clear and consistent approach 


to rewards and sanctions for children as set 


out in the Behaviour Policy as well the 


expectations outlined in this agreement; 


Communicate between home and school 
through notices, texts, email and the school 
website. 


To help my child at school, I know and understand that: 


If my child, or anyone in my household, shows symptoms of COVID-19, I will notify 


school straight away and not send them to school. I will get them 


tested and I will let the school know the result. If it is a positive result, we will self-


isolate for 14 days; 


If my child shows symptoms of COVID-19 at school, I will collect my child 


immediately. My child will be supervised by staff in the meeting room or another 


appropriate room until they are collected; 


On my way to and from school, and when dropping my child off and picking them up, I 


will adhere to the 2 metre social distancing rules, including waiting on the playground; 


My child must not bring any items into school unless previously arranged with the 


headteacher or class teacher and they will wear clean clothes every day; 


My child will have their temperature taken if they feel or present as being unwell; 


I will need to remind my child about social distancing rules and encourage my child to 


follow this wherever possible.   


My child will need to use good respiratory and hand hygiene; 


I will not be allowed into the school or entrance foyer without an 


appointment – please make appointments via telephone or email.  


There will be no access to toilet facilities for visitors or parents and carers; 


I will support all staff in their efforts to create an environment which is as safe as 


possible during this crisis; 


I will inform the school immediately of changes to any of my contact details; 


If my child or someone in our family household is high risk, they may be kept at home or 


sent home and can return to school once they can be safe. 


I will do my best to: 


Keep to the social distancing rules in my bubble 


and in the playground; 


Tell an adult if I feel unwell; 


Not bring things into school from home except those 


which I know I am allowed; 


Only use the equipment provided to me by school 


and no other; 


Not mix with any other children from a 


different bubble in the school; 


Only enter and exit the school building from the 


designated gate/door; 


Use good hygiene: coughing and sneezing into my 


elbow or tissue (catch it-bin it-kill it); 


Follow good hand hygiene – use soap and 


water for 20 seconds and hand sanitizer when asked; 


Behave well at all times to maintain the safety of 


myself and others; 


Follow these expectations and know that if I don’t, I 


may be sent home. I can come back into school when 


I can be safe. 


Child’s Name    


Class    
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Somerville Federation 
Covid-19 Behaviour Policy Appendix 2020 


 
At Somerville Federation we aim to maintain a secure, caring and stimulating environment in which 
children are encouraged to have respect for themselves and each other. 


 


This appendix is to be used in conjunction with and alongside our full Behaviour Policy and our Home-
School Agreement (Covid-19)  


 


The rationale behind its creation is to ensure that the pupils, staff and wider school community act in a 
manner that fully supports the very necessary safety measures that have been put in place during the 
Covid-19 pandemic. 


 


Some behaviour concerns referred to in this appendix may previously have been deemed as less serious 
however if an action now results in the potential compromising of a person’s ability to socially distance 
and stay safe, it will now hold consequences. 


 


Category Concern Examples Consequences /Actions 


 
 


1 


 Not following expectations about 


respiratory hygiene (in line with the 


“catch it, bin it, kill it” message. 


 Low level disruption within “bubble”. 


 Not following the Home-School 


Agreement (Once) 


 Staff reminder given. 


 Follow school behaviour policy and systems. 


 Parents/Carers informed at the end of the 


day via telephone or email. 


 
 


2 


 Not following expectations about 


respiratory hygiene in line with the 


“catch it, bin it, kill it” message. (More 


than once) 


 Not following the Home-School 


Agreement. (More than once) 


 Staff reminder given. 


 Parents/carers informed via telephone call 


or email as soon as possible. 


 Behaviour recorded and occurrences 


monitored by SLT. If behaviour continues, 


escalate to category 3. 


 
3 


 Continuing to or deliberately not 


following the home-school agreement , 


compromising the health and safety of 


other children and adults. 


 The parent / carer will be informed 


immediately to collect the child. 


 A risk assessment will be completed and the 


child can return the next day, if SLT deem it 


safe. 


 


4 


 Deliberately coughing or spitting at 


somebody. 


 Any action that would usually require the 


need for restraint and which would 


severely compromise staff ability to 


remain socially distant. 


 The parent/carer will be informed to collect 


the child immediately. 


 A risk assessment will be completed to 


assess when the child can return. 
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